

May 24, 2022

Christopher Raynor

Regional Clerk York Region 17250 Yonge Street Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1

RE: REQUEST FOR DEVELOPMENT CHARGES DEFERRAL FROM PARYA

TRILLIUM FOUNDATION (10.0)

Dear Mr. Raynor;

This will confirm that at its May 17, 2022 meeting, Markham City Council adopted the following resolution:

- 1. That the letter from Amhad Tabazi, Founder and President, Parya Trillium Foundation, requesting a five year deferral, or an exemption of Markham's Development Charges, be received, and,
- 2. That the City defer the Parya Trillium Foundation's Markham portion of the Development Charges for five years with no Letter of Credit required, and with no interest charged; and,
- 3. That staff evaluate and report back on the possibility of providing the Parya Trillium Foundation with a full exemption of Markham's Portion of the Development Charges; and further,
- 4. That the City request that York Region defer its portion of the Parya Trillium Foundation Development Charges for five years.

Sincerely,

Kimberley Kitteringham

City Clerk

Attachment